
 

 

 

CITY OF PACIFICA 

OPEN SPACE & PARKLAND ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
November 16, 2022, 6:00 – 7:30 P.M. 

Portola Room, Pacifica Community Center, 540 Crespi Drive, Pacifica 

Action Minutes 

 

In attendance was Chair Patton, Vice Chair Arnos, McDermod, Lancelle, Goodmiller, Natesan, and 

Skaggs. Cardona and Read were absent. Staff Liaison O’Connor was also present. 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Chair Patton called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS:  

 

Roll Call  A quorum was confirmed.  

 
Approval of Order of Agenda. Unanimously approved.  

 

Approval of Minutes of September 21, 2022 Unanimously approved. 
 

PRESENTATION: 

 

Introduction of new committee members Lauren Goodmiller, Amanda Skaggs, and Ian 

McDermod – Goodmiller, Skaggs, and McDermod all introduced themselves to the committee, 

existing committee members also provided an introduction.  

 

PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS: 

 

Oral Communications – None. 

 

Committee Communications – Natesan informed the committee that she is now the Pacifica Land 

Trust liaison for OSPAC. Arnos said that the applicant for 570 Crespi would like to present to OSPAC.  

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS:  

 

1. Update by GGNRA/GGNPC – Darren Brown (GGNRA) provided an update about a property 

analysis that GGNRA is conducting on Rancho Corral De Tierra to increase public access and invited 

OSPAC to participate in that effort. Brown also updated the committee on the Mori Point/Moose 

Lodge Parking pilot program which is slated to occur in Spring 2023. 

 

2. Update by City Council Liaison – None. 

 

STAFF COMMUNICATIONS:  

 

3. Development project updates – O’Connor provided updates on the Quarry Reclamation Plan and 

570 Crespi.  

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

 

4. Review and receive inputs for OSPAC workplan. The committee discussed the work plan including 

added items and assigning tasks to committee members. Paul Jones (public) suggested to the committee 

that they partner with a larger entity to get grant funding.  

 



 

 

5. Discuss forming an OSPAC-led volunteer effort to maintain Ahni Trail at Cattle Hill. Committee 

discussed the need for maintenance to occur along the Ahni Trail. Paul Jones identified that the following 

tasks which can be done with a group of volunteers: establish a workday, fix waterbars with hand tools, get 

liability release form from City, cut social trails, and investigate NCCWD easement on the City’s property. 

Subcommittee was unanimously approved to include McDermod, Skaggs, Patton, and Goodmiller 

 

6. Vote to add members to Funding Subcommittee. Unanimously approved to add Cardona and Lancelle to 

funding committee (Patton and Read are existing members). 

 

7. Confirm cancellation of December 21, 2022 OSPAC Meeting. O’Connor confirmed that the December 

OSPAC meeting will be cancelled due to unavailable staff support as a result of the Christmas holiday.  

 

ADJOURNMENT Patton adjourned the meeting at 7:37 pm. 

 
 


